August 9, 1946

- Mr. Jerry Femal
1423 South Washington Street
Bloomington, Indiana

Dear Jerry :

“Hardy congratulations on. your new position, It certainly ',
sounds like e fine set up and we are very happy for you,

The recreation Job here is wide openes Do you lmow of my
good man whom we could get for about %5.000.00 to §3,400,007

I have been to the registrar about the case of Bill Roehl,

He told me that he had just writtem this boy about three days earlier
rofuaing him admission because of the fact that they have already ace
cepted almost 8,000 and they will have no place to put theme They

have closed admission to all out of state personss I:showed your letter
to Phog Allen and he has written the registrar a lotter, a copy of which
I am enclosinges I do not know whether or not this will influence the

- registrars If Bill does not hear from the registrar in the next few

~ days, I.would suggest that he write him enother letter and see if the

reg istrar will reconsider.

!

B—ill's record soulds very excellent and Dr., Allen says that
he would be glad to have hime Incidentally, Dr, Allen is going to
have a terrific basketball team next winter with abo®t six or seven
of this year's regulars, plus SOme en’batanding new men,

I am going out to CGIondo on a two mka' fiahing trip next
Saturday and expect to bring back a car load of trotite Katherine just
returned this morning from a week's vacation up at St. Paul and Chicagos
Our two boys were very glad to see their mother, as was also the old

marne

I know you are anxiously awaiting Kay's and Sally's arrival,
We must get together for a good visit one of these dayse.

Very sincerely yours,

Henry A. Shenk

Chairman of the :
Department of Phyaioal Eduoo.tion

 Enc,



